
As 1995 fades  into history and 1996 peeks over the horizon, it's time to take inventory 
of  this year's accomplishments ana look forward  to building on them in the coming 
year(s). 
Your Society has initiated actions to become more visible by 
• programming and trips of  historical content 
• monthly presentations on Channel 6 
• Leisure Worlder of  the Month program 
• publication of  historically significant  Occasional Papers 
• participation in Leisure World clubs' sponsored forums  and meetings 
• oral histories of  people and events 
• displays of  artifacts,  "antiques" and literature reflecting  the 31 year 

existence of  Leisure World. 
We still need to accelerate our tempo of  progress for  1996 and the rest of  the 20th cen-
tury. The stepped-up momentum will require greater active participation by our offi-
cers, directors, committees and the entire membership in order to attain and retain the 
status of  a viable and vibrant Leisure World entity. Key words/phrases accompanying 
participate and active include volunteer, communicate (ideas), interest (in events), and 
stimulating (programs) are apropos. Join me in making a New Year's Resolution to 
achieve a banner 1996. 
I wish you Joy in all the Holidays of  this Holiday season and a Happy, Healthy and 
Enjoyable New Year. 

Harry R. Schwartz, President 



HEADQUARTERS BUILDING 

Members can still anticipate an announcement that the Society's long-sought 
building is a reality. However, that announcement cannot be made as this issue 
goes to press. 

The carefully developed architectural plans continue to be reviewed. We believe 
our plan incorporates features that will be helpful to the community, as well as 
the Society's long-sought building is a reality. However, that announcement can-
not be made as this issue goes to press. 

The carefully developed architectural plans continue to be reviewed. We believe 
our plan incorporates features that will be he!pful to the community, as well as 
the Society. We are proposing a building that will meet our needs for many 
years, not just the immediate future. Even so, we know that costs can not 
exceed available funds. 

Progress is being made. The committee working with GRF to obtain final 
approvals is looking forward to a 1996 construction date. 



The society has had an active program year that included chartered bus trips to 
the Ronald Reagan Library and Museum in July and the Richard Nixon Library 
and Museum in October. These trips proved to be extremely popular and 
prompted requests for another such "lunch included" trip to the historic and 
newly renovated Riverside Mission Inn. This trip will be scheduled for early 1996. 
I gratefully appreciated the splendid assistance of Jean Downs and Ruth Payne 
in handling arrangements for these trips. 

In September, the Society sponsored a program featuring Dr. Robert Feldman, 
Professor Emeritus of Russian History at California State University, Fullerton. 
Dr. Feldman had just returned from another of his frequent trips to Russia and 
provided fresh insights into the events in that important world area. 

In November, Pres. Harry Schwartz arranged for Dr. Robert I. Pfeffer  to present 
"Alzheimer's Disease - Social Implications." Dr. Pfeffer  is Assoc. Prof. -in-
Residence at the University of California, Irvine. 

Ward Payne, Program Chairman 

MEMBERSHIP 

If your 1996 membership renewal is not yet in, do mail it today. This will help 
your membership committee—cuts down on follow-up letters and telephone 
calls! All renewals in by December 31 will be included in the 1996 
Directory/Roster. 

We are very pleased with the number of new members, listed on page 6. We 
increased our membership, so necessary for any organization. Keeping our pre-
sent members is vital. Thanks to the more than 200 who have already respond-
ed, and a very special thanks to those who upgraded membership. We also want 
to thank the Life members who made contributions. 

Evelyn Shopp, Membership Committee 



We are very happy to welcome Tom Gaylor, new board member, as our new 
publicity person. He will co-ordinate his activities with all Committee Chairmen to 
present the Society to the Community in all its aspects. 

Our monthly session on TV-6 continues. In November, your president discussed 
the relationship(s) of the Society with Leisure World Clubs. We would appreciate 
suggestions for new topics for 1996—and some volunteers! 

Harry Schwartz 
COMPUTER ACTIVITIES 

The scanning of the Leisure World clippings started with our most recent materi-
al. We are working backward to the earlier dates. We have almost everything 
back to 1980 completed but we are not yet half way through as more clippings 
per issue were saved in the earlier years. If anyone would care to make a search 
now, for data that might have been in the News since 1980, you are welcome to 
become the first to use the service. 

Foster Sampson 

ARCHIVES 

We are concentrating on eliminating duplications from the subject file and 
restricting its scope more closely to the interests of the Leisure World community. 
Our collection of photographs, audio and audio-visual tapes are being updated. 

Our largest project is the conversion of 30 plus scrapbooks of newspaper clip-
pings, delineating Leisure World history into a state of "scanning readiness" for 
the computer. That required taking the books apart and realignment of the pages 
for printing. After the scanned pages were put "on line" they were filed chrono-
logically as a backup—for the "computer illiterate." This project is ongoing, but 
we also maintain preservation of "today's events for tomorrow's future." 

Helen Clark, Archivist 



AVAILABLE IN THE OFFICE**— 

FULFILLING RETIREMENT DREAMS Edited and published by the Historical 
Society for the 25th Anniversary of Leisure World. A "must" for new residents, 
prospective residents, and family members. Holiday Special $7.00. 

Leisure World Journals, 1981-82-83 at $1.00 per copy. Bound volumes of all 
journals, regularly $15.00. Holiday special, $12.50. 

Leisure World China. Given only with donations to the Ross Cortese 
Commemorative Fund. Saucers, salad plates, bread/butter plates and a few odd 
pieces still available. 



NEW MEMBERS 

Welcome to our 46 new 1996 members! Addresses and 
phone numbers will appear in the 1996 Directory and Roster. 

Margaret Aston 
Barbara Barber 
Bobbie Bateman 
Bruce B. Bartholow 
Isabella Batholow 
Bertram J. Black 
John C. Bradley 
Paul Bukstein 
Selma Bukstein 
Frances S. Butcher 
Dorothy Cibulk 
Eleanor Cooper 
Barbara L. Curtis 
Harry H. Curtis 
Milton Davidson 
Hilda Donaldson 

Phyllis Fish 
James C. Fish 
James Fox 
Barbara Gildin 
Ruth Goldberg 
Russell M. Hackler 
Margaret Hackler 
Mary Kingston 
Betty Kelatoe 
Marian Krasno 
Sydney Krasno 
Martin Lefkowitz 
Frances Lindberg 
Harry Marlow 
Peggy Mautner 

Elsie Miller 
Anfred  O. Nelson 
Burton Neuberger 
Anne M. Ostomel 
Frances J. Petersen 
Richard J. Petersen 
Mary E. Phillips 
Jack Rouman 
Marian Short 
Charles Showalter 
Geri Studebaker 
Henry F. Thomas 
Edna Ugrin 
Elsa C. Wain 
Ernest C. Webb 

IN MEMORIAM 

Albert L. Hanson Helene Ratushny 






